

CITY OF SAINT PAUL

OFFICE OF THE CITY COUNCIL 310 CITY HALL 15 WEST KELLOGG BOULEVARD SAINT PAUL, MN 55102-1615

Marcia Moermond, Legislative Hearing Officer EMAIL: <u>legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us</u> PHONE: (651) 266-8585 FAX: (651) 266-8574

August 11, 2016

Gan Mizrachi-Monti 16526 W 78th St #146 Eden Prairie MN 55346

VIA EMAIL: saveme@blackboxitup.com

Re: Appeal for Property at 76 Wheelock Parkway East

Dear Mr. Mizrachi-Monti:

This is to confirm that on August 9, 2016, at the Legislative Hearing, Marcia Moermond, Legislative Hearing Officer recommended that the City Council deny your appeal but will grant an extension to December 1, 2016 to removal all on-site storage of construction materials, including the trailer. If you get Zoning approval, the trailer can remain on the site but a permit is required.

If you wish to appeal further, you may attend the City Council on September 7, 2016 at 5:30 p.m. in Room 300 Council Chambers.

Any questions, you may contact me at 651-266-8563.

Sincerely,

/s/

Mai Vang Legislative Hearing Coordinator

Cc: Lisa Martin